Friends of Darwen Cemetery Public Meeting
Wednesday 26th September 2012
Present – See signing in sheet

Apologies – David & Karimeh Foster, Brian Taylor and Colin Briggs
1) Notes from last meeting (27/06/12)

2) Matters arising – none

3) Financial update – Diane Walsh

Income raised £3500 – Balance of bank account £4642.00

Q) Why has the income from “wedges” in the Ashes Garden decreased?

Is it because of the one in the new cemetery or lack of publicity?

Do we need to advertise it more?

Brent S – does not think that the new cemetery is affecting ours but it is probably lack of knowledge about the Ashes Garden. More publicity is needed in the LET and leaflets. BwD are in the process of producing a brochure to be circulated around the borough which includes nine options for people to choose from. This includes our Ashes Garden.

4) Fundraising –

BwD grant – not successful but trying again.

Horticultural Bid – not successful but trying again in December.

Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) Bid – questionnaires collected – all in favour.

Sandbag model on display made by Brent S as an example for the HLF bid

Awards for All £10,000 bid for Section E to be completed

Crown Awards £2000 to finish Section B to be announced in November

5) Any other business
a) The Ombudsman Report to BwD regarding the toppling of the headstone has been completed – favourable for the people who lodged the complaint. It is now time for BwD to respond.

b) Brent S also showed us a model of a sign made for the old Blackburn Cemetery with QR technology. This technology can also be used on the HLF Memorial/ War graves. 
It is very impressive. Is it possible for FODC to have something similar? Brent S is happy to donate one but it will need fixing securely.
c) HLF bid – both DVHS and DACA are to be involved. Meeting to be arranged then the launch.
d) John East and Rosemary are to meet with the BwD Cemetery department to ask questions.

e) Working Parties(WP) every other Saturday and Thursday mornings.

Roy Cox asked about whether the general maintenance of the Cemetery can be included in the WP agenda as it is an on-going task. Paths for walks or before school visits need to be clear.

Tony F – this problem is partly due to the cutbacks of BwD and shortage of staff.

This could be a question on the BwD meeting with the emphasis that it needs to be done regularly. – (see sub-section d)
Mick, Billy (& Helen) to look into this with a new tour of the cemetery to be completed to be able to prioritise all the jobs that need doing.

f) Payback – in negotiation with Mick – Payback could be used to clear trees and bushes from graves. Also, the next visit from Payback is to do Rhododendron “bashing” – Mick and Billy to decide on which sections and all rubbish to be taken away (even if shredded) – not dumped.

g) Remembrance Day Services – at the Cross of Sacrifice –  
Thursday/Friday for children with poppy laying and Sunday 11th for the community.
6) Talk by Tony Foster

Next Public Meeting on the 28th November – proposed location – Darwen Vale High School

